
 

 

 

  

 

 
17 February 2021 

 
 
Dear Coroner 
 
Re: Andrew Gibbins Deceased – Regulation 28 (Prevention of Future Deaths) 
 
Thank you for your letter regarding the investigation into the death of Mr Andrew 
Gibbins.  
 
I have asked our Head of Patient Safety, Head of Deteriorating Patient and Head of 
Mental Health to address the matters of concern that you have over the actions in 
the joint action plan with the Norfolk and Suffolk Foundation Trust - the response is 
as follows; 
 
Recommendation Two - Cohesive working between both Trusts with particular 
regards to joint working and inter Trust protocols; 
 
The Trusts have commenced monthly meetings between the head of mental health 
and the lead nurse for NSFT’s West Suffolk Care Group to ensure cohesive 
working/trouble shooting and good communication.  These meetings are minuted for 
action planning, service improvement and assurance purposes.  
 
The handover process has been reviewed and when a patient is transferred from 
NSFT to WSFT for a physical health intervention the SBAR documentation will be 
handed over to WSFT staff. This information will be incorporated into the WSFT risk 
assessment.  This will be incorporated into the acute hospital mental health policy by 
31 May 2021.  
 
Recommendation Three – Acute hospital to review the missing person’s policy; 
 
The acute hospital missing person’s policy has been reviewed in January 2021 and 
deemed fit for purpose - attached.  
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Recommendation Four – Acute hospital and ambulance Trusts to review 
communication processes. 
 
We have reviewed our communication process with the Ambulance Trust who have 
informed us that they did pass the information to us (as would be normal process for 
them), but on this occasion it appears there was some miscommunication.  It has 
been reinforced with the staff involved the importance of ensuring all information has 
been received and documented correctly. 
 
I hope that the above information and evidence provides you with a level of 
assurance in making your final decision and thank you for your consideration in this 
sad inquest. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Dr 
Chief Executive  
 
Enc. Missing Persons Policy  




